
RESOLUTION HONORING THE MEMORY OF THE LATE 

FREDERICK D. CUNDIFF, SR. 

 

 WHEREAS, on January 8, 2016, this community lost one of its outstanding community 

leaders with the death of the late Frederick D. Cundiff, Sr.; 

 

 WHEREAS, Cundiff, a native of Wilkesboro, received degrees from Winston Salem 

State University, North Carolina Agricultural and Technical State University, an education 

administration degree from the University of North Carolina at Chapel Hill, and he also studied 

at Ohio State and Wake Forest Universities; 

 

 WHEREAS, as a Veteran of World War II Cundiff had two years of service in China, 

Burma and India; 

 

 WHEREAS, his service and experience as an elementary teacher, federal projects 

director, assistant superintendent, acting superintendent and regional director spanned 36 years 

under the Greensboro City Board of Education and the North Carolina Department of Public 

Instruction; 

 

  WHEREAS, as a member of Saint James Presbyterian Church for 61 years Cundiff 

served as deacon, trustee and elder. 

 

 WHEREAS, professional, civic and social organizations included, but were not limited 

to, Alpha Phi Alpha fraternity, Greensboro Men’s Club, NAACP, National Education 

Association Board of Directors, SECU, and Alliance of Black Education Administrators; 

  

 WHEREAS, the City Council wishes to express its sense of loss and its sincere 

appreciation and gratitude for the many years of dedicated public service rendered by Frederick 

D. Cundiff, Sr., the outstanding contributions he has made to the community, and the legacy he 

leaves. 

 

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED BY THE CITY COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF 

GREENSBORO: 

 

1. That the City Council hereby expresses, on behalf of the citizens of Greensboro, a 

deep sense of loss and a feeling of respect and gratitude for the life of Frederick D. 

Cundiff, Sr. 

2. That a copy of this resolution shall be delivered to the family of the late Frederick D. 

Cundiff, Sr. as a symbol of the gratitude of the people of Greensboro for his many 

contributions to this community. 

 


